
MINUTES FROM THE AUGUST 21, 2025 MEETING OF THE GREEN SPRING COMMISSION 

 

The meeting was called to order at 7:05 pm by Mayor John Morton. In attendance were City 

Commissioners Mike Faith, Trevor Cravens, Chris von Allmen, Stuart Ries, and City Attorney 

Chip Hayward.  

Guests Chief Schroder from Lyndon PD, Chris Weiss from Flock Safety, and Jennifer Corum, 

Director, Real Time Crime Center (LMPD Strategic Criminal Intelligence Unit) were also 

present. 

 

The Security Report was emailed and contained no significant events. 

 

Commissioner Ries moved to approve the July meeting minutes and Commissioner Faith 

seconded the motion. July meeting minutes were approved unanimously.   

 

Commissioner Von Allmen requested to skip to Old Business.   

 

BEAUTIFICATION, Commissioner Chris von Allmen 
• Lights at Wolf Creek Entrance have been repaired 
• Quote to uplimb the Norway Spruce in the 4th median was quoted at 650, plus 450 for 

cleanup and mulching. 
• Quote for removal of trees at the corner of Deepwood and Green Spring Drive quoted at 

625.00 (Rosen) 
• Replacement of access panel under the 1st median Norway Spruce with Limestone 

cover, TBD. 
  
CITY SERVICES, Commissioner Mike Faith 

Summary: 
Over the past few weeks, the city followed up on resident concerns, issued a building permit, 
and shared important safety information. This included checking on a pool compliance issue, 
looking into a missed garbage pickup, issuing a permit for a deck refurbishment, and helping 
Rumpke get the word out about keeping lithium batteries out of the trash and recycling. 
  
Detailed Activity: 
  
July 23, 2025 – A resident contacted the city regarding pool on Green Spring Drive. It was 
reported that the pool had been filled but the fence was not yet installed. Louisville Metro Zoning 
was notified to review the situation. 
  
July 23, 2025 – A resident on Deepwood Drive reported that garbage pickup was missed on 
July 18. The concern was sent to Rumpke for review. Rumpke promptly responded, noting a 
new driver had been assigned to the route and was still learning which stops required rear 
pickup. 
  
August 5, 2025 – A building permit was issued for a deck refurbishment on Green Spring Drive. 
  
August 7, 2025 – Emailed a request to post Rumpke’s safety notice to city social media, 
reminding residents to keep lithium batteries out of trash and recycling containers. 
 
Noticing several AT&T vaults and hand hole covers are not secured.  Will contact AT&T.     
  



FINANCE, Commissioner Stuart Ries 

Income for July was $12899.79.  Expenses for July were $12213.94. Major July 

expenses were Trash Collection ($7,935.00) and Security ($1907.00). 

Bank statements were presented at the August 21, 2025 meeting for all in attendance to review. 

 

TRANSPORTATION, Commissioner Trevor Cravens 

• Light outage at 4407 Deepwood Drive reported 08/12/2025 

• PSI Paving contracted to repave approximately 7’x20’ area on Wolfspring Dr.  Cost: 

$2500.  Work supposed to be completed by Aug 29th.   

• Noticed some new pavement damage in front of inclined driveways on Deepwood Drive, 

likely from trailers or equipment going in and out of driveways.     

 

OLD BUSINESS 

Flock Security Cameras:  

• 270 LMPD Cameras in Louisville.  800 in the region that LMPD has access to.  

• Recognizes stolen vehicles and reports to police within 15 seconds.  Does not mean that 
police necessarily respond.   

• Biggest value for LMPD is investigative data. Not real time pursuit.   

• There are no video recordings.  Utilizes Flock technology to recognize car 
make/model/color. 

• Identifies wanted individuals by affiliation with vehicle registration.   

• Keeps records for 30 days.   

• New Fusion system is connecting Flock camera data with private business CCTV 
cameras. 

• Flock camera is $2500 annually per location plus $600/location for installation.  
Additional $1700 annually for video camera.  Video camera on it’s own is $2700 
annually.     

• Bundles can be expanded to include video at a later date.   

• Need to confirm with Wolf Creek about participation to pay for 1.5 cameras 

• Potential for Wolf Pen Camera to be placed further up Wolf Creek to capture all traffic 
coming to intersection.  Possibly share cost with other communities.  Will investigate.     

 
502-574-5400 – LMPD dispatch 

 
NEW BUSINESS 
No new Business 
 
Commissioner Cravens moved to adjourn the meeting, and Commissioner Ries 
seconded the motion. The meeting was adjourned at pm. The next Commissioners’ meeting will 
be held on September 18, 2025 at Old National Bank. 


